From: David Garcia

To: John Gardiner

Cc: CHRISTINE Perala Gardiner; Chris Hall; Christine Tina Casey Jones; Dan Bosch; Jean Ann Miles; Jimmy Evans;
Laura Mancuso; Mark Dillinger; Meadow Martell; Monique - TC Computers; Exhibits JSCVR

Subject: Re: Financial Relief

Date: Monday, March 16, 2020 9:28:19 PM

It is extremely difficult to guess where all this will lead. Thus administration does not hold
much promise for relief or aide in any circumstance. When there is nowhere to turn for help,
we must look locally.

Unfortunately, I don’t see a whole lot of understanding from our city or for that matter the
clergy. There are people working very hard to come up with stores of food for those that need
it and we can all give to those.

I believe there are ways the county can assist as well as the state. This is why we need and
must demand universal health care. There simply is no other option. We cannot let our
neighbors fail. Maybe we can have the “fill the bag” program at the local stores like they do at
Thanksgiving?

In New York they are talking about a moratorium on all rent and mortgage for 30 days. The
Governor should call for that here. It is the least painful way to help those that will be hurt
most of all.

Perhaps a silent auction can be held. There are many ways we can help. We are sponsoring a
child for the Sun School at Rusk. A small gesture that we hope can help.

Dave

On Mon, Mar 16, 2020 at 8:09 PM John Gardiner <john.l.gardiner@gmail.com> wrote:
The measures taken by the State so far have been very sensible and necessary if the
coronavirus infection rate is to be decreased. My main concern is that the restrictions
imposed must stay in place beyond the date on which the virus is recognized as having 'run
its course'. The question is, how will that be determined; by waiting for a period of 2, 3 or 4
weeks without new cases being reported? To get this period wrong would surely prove
disastrous.

I would further ask for recognition of the severe financial hardship that will be caused by
loss of income (from State-imposed restrictions on business) and the need to continue with
rent or mortgage payments. Most of my friends and neighbors in the intergenerationally-
impoverished Illinois Valley have no savings and are only a paycheck or two away - maybe
two months - from losing their home and joining the homeless on the streets. This pandemic
will likely last at least 3 months, and then there is the period of waiting for cessation of
cases.

Help seems to be coming (https://finance.yahoo.com/news/coronavirus-mortgage-rent-tax-
relief-192143723 .html) but for those unfortunate people who have actually lost their job

because of the restriction, the situation will continue until they are in employment once
more. Will the rent/mortgage relief be continued until these people are once more fully
employed?

If we are to avoid a flood of homeless people in this area, financial relief for rent and
mortgage payments must be forthcoming and continued until the danger of homelessness is
past. It is, of course, through no fault of theirs that people will lose their jobs and their
inability to make these payments.



Yours truly,
A fo ben, bid bont. - Welsh proverb ('to be a leader, be a bridge')

Dr. John L. Gardiner MBE, PE(Oregon),
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"There are those who look at things the way they are, and ask why... I dream of things that never were, and ask why
not?" Robert F. Kennedy
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